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Minutes of the Atherton Tablelands Hockey Association Inc.

24.10.17 held at Loder Park clubhouse.
Meeting opened 6.30
PRESENT: Carrie de Brueys, Karen Mitchell, Pamela Clearwater, Fiona Masasso, Hayley Fullgrabe, Chrissie Mehmet, Maria MacDonald, Wendy Martin, Tracey Shaw, Wayne MacDonald
Apologies:  Sharon Voyce, Cathy Duck, Lyn Guilfoyle, Dorcas Heap, Alayne Stein, Nikki May.
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING [tabled]  
Moved: Pam Clearwater
Seconded:  Karen Mitchell
That the minutes of the previous meeting held 19.08.17 be accepted as a true and accurate record. CARRIED.


BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES 

All business arising moved to general business. 

CORRESPONDENCE [tabled]

INWARDS & OUTWARDS
As Sharon was away we were not aware of any other correspondence. 

We got official letter from Sport and Rec re lighting grant application today 24.10.17 

Moved: Carrie de Brueys
Seconded: Fiona Masasso
That the inwards correspondence is received and the outwards correspondence be endorsed.

CARRIED

BUSINESS ARISING FROM CORRESPONDENCE

All matters arising from correspondence to be moved to general business.
TREASURERS REPORT  [tabled]

Finances to the end of Sept to be included as attachment 1.
Noted that Grand final day was a  huge success and we made $1500+ more this year than previous years.

Wendy suggested that we need to consider paying all our bills re direct deposit and phase out cheques. Karen to contact creditors about payment options. 
Moved: Karen Mitchell
Seconded: Pamela Clearwater

That the report as presented is accepted as a true and accurate record of the finances of the Atherton Tableland Hockey Association and that accounts are approved for payment. CARRIED.

REP TEAM TREASURERS REPORT

We don’t appear to have been issued with a fine for the Under 15 boys wearing the incorrect uniform. There is an amount to be refunded. Karen contacted Manager Alayne Stein about refund. Alayne will provide DD details for refund. Karen to organise refund. 
CANTEEN REPORT

Wendy has resigned from her position. We need to secure a new canteen convenor. Noelene to take over ordering for the canteen and some of the duties. Does anyone have someone they could recommend or ask?? The sooner we get someone the better as they will have time to meet with Wendy before next year and get a grasp of what happens? 
Wendy has offered to sit down with Noelene to go over ordering procedures and contacts. 
Moved: Carrie de Brueys
Seconded: Pamela Clearwater
That the report as presented is accepted as a true and accurate record and that accounts are approved for payment. CARRIED

BAR REPORT

We will run the bar at Summer 6’s. Liquor licence to be renewed by end of January. Noelene has been advised and will do this. 
Moved: Carrie de Brueys
Seconded: Pamela Clearwater
That the report as presented is accepted as a true and accurate record and that accounts are approved for payment. CARRIED

RECORDS/DRAWS AND FIXTURES REPORT
Summer 6’s is on the competition portal. Carrie to change Scrambled Legs … Came up as Scrambled  ‘Eggs’. We were able to generate the draw online ( Noelene will enter results each week.
UMPIRES OFFICER
Cairns have invited us to participate in some umpire clinics next year and I will forward information as it comes to hand. 
WORKS & FACILITIES 

We would like to do some TLC on the fields on the break over X’mas. I would like to move that we get the fields top dressed in preparation for next year. Suggestions of who might be able to do this? Wayne Macdonald said he should be able to do it. We need to get advice on what to use. Fiona Masasso said she would ask Laurie as he might know. Ants are back too so Pam will consult with Fiona re: ant kill recipe for Laurie. Wayne suggested we may be able to mix fertilizer and ant kill together when top dress? 
Moved re Fields top dressed: Carrie de Brueys

Seconded: Fiona Masasso

Thanks to Paul & helpers who moved the goal boxes off the cricket grounds and set them up for us for Summer 6’s. Thanks to Ciffy for putting the fence back up. 
Pam and Greg Turner are arranging to meet with the company who installed the irrigation system to go over procedures and hopefully iron out a few issues, then maybe we will print up a ‘how to’ sheet which can be laminated and left in the shed? The irrigation to field 2 is not working so this need to be investigated and repaired if needed. 
I have asked Noelene ask TRC about lights for the toilet block, they said they won’t do it. We will get quotes to put some permanent lights in the toilet block and some security lights at the back of the building, it’s very dark once you turn all the lights off and make your way to your car and during Summer 6’s the toilets are in darkness. We have received a few emails from members about this issue.  If we get sensors it will add some security to the building as well if someone is hanging around at night?? 
Moved re light to toilets: Carrie de Brueys
Seconded: Maria MacDonald 
GENERAL BUSINESS & FOLLOW UPS
· CEO of Hockey Qld Louisa Bagley We had an unexpected quick visit from Louisa at the beginning of the month. Was basically a meet and greet as she hadn’t met the new committee. She also wanted to discuss our admin position and the fact that HQ will not continue to fund this forever. We expect to hear more about this. 

She identified all clubs face the same issues and we all need to look at different ways to increase numbers of players and volunteers to our clubs. We were invited to send a representative to Brisbane for the Women in sport workshop. Unfortunately none of the executive were available to attend. We have asked Fi Masasso to represent our club. She will attend in Nov 4-5. We look forward to hearing what she learns. 
· Level 1 Coaching Clinic. Still conversing with Cairns as to suitable time to do this??  I’m thinking in February in preparation for the New Year would be best now…?? Most people are hockeyed out for the time being.
· Representative Playing Shirts – U13, U15 and U18. Chrissie Mehmet has submitted possible designs.  Hockey Qld have made us submit a change of uniform to add the colour green into the side. They said we should have a decision by end of year…
We have also asked for change of alternate sock colour from the light blue to dark green like the Tomas socks. If these are approved, we will then submit Tomas uniform as possible playing alternatives.
Alayne Stein sent this in as a meeting agenda item. I let her know it was already on the agenda. 
· Lighting Grant & Other grants – Unfortunately we were unsuccessful in the getting the lighting grant. ( The Playing Space and Places next funding reopens in July 2018 so I suggest we pick up our bottom lips and look at making our application even better? I will ask for feedback on our application. Member Lezel Snyman has offered her services with Grant applications to as she has some experience in this area.  We are also looking at Women in Sport facilities grant.
· Community gambling fund grants –Funding round 95 will open mid-October and will close at 11.59pm on 30 November 2017. $35,000 available. Noelene has set up the portal so it’s ready to go for anything we want to apply for. 
Alayne, Nikki, Maria and Fiona initially enquired about installing a water bubbler. There were pros and con for this… losing money through water sale in canteen. Cold water bubbler costs at lot to install and run and then risk being damages/vandalised, it is not recommended to drink chilled water …if we consider applying for the water bubbler maybe we could consider including the suggested shipping container also? More discussion around shipping container…average price is $1500-$3000 so we should keep an eye out for something suitable rather than apply for a grant of this amount. It would be better to look at something more extensive for a grant.

More discussion around water bubbler… It was suggested we could consider adding higher taps which would make it easier to fill bottles and drink from. The tap near the canteen creates a mess; so was suggested we not use that tap and alter taps at the back of the club house and on the side of toilet to put and arm on to standing height. Brenton Neville is plumber so we will ask him to look next week at Summer 6’s.
· Canteen Convenor for 2018 - We have advertised the Canteen convenor position again. Wendy is stepping down so we need a replacement. Is anyone interested? Our canteen is the lifeblood of our club. There is always heaps of help available from our parents and teams throughout the day. We will also be giving the ordering duties to Noelene in our office. So basically it the set up at the beginning of the day and it runs itself from there. 
· Additional Laptop - Suggestion to purchase another laptop. As the current one needs to be at hockey for Noelene to use it makes it difficult for the Treasurer to juggle this. In the interest of making the treasurer’s job easier it makes sense to purchase another laptop so that they are able to take home to do duties in their spare time?  I would like to move we go ahead and purchase a second laptop. 

Moved: Carrie de Brueys

Seconded: Pam Clearwater 

Karen Mitchell to look into purchase of this to suit needs for Treasurer. Maria said they are on special at Harvey Norma at the moment. 
· Vermin guards – Pest control done recently and they suggested we install vermin guards on the two canteen internal doors and the external door. Cost approx. $34.00 each + pay someone to do it.  Considering the rats blew up the bar fridge I think it would be a good idea. 
Moved: Fiona Masasso

Seconded: Maria MacDonald
· Contents Insurance - Building is covered by TRC? Not sure why but they say it is?  Contents Insurance is not something the Club has done before.  May be not be considered an issue.  Quoted earlier this year - $55000.00 contents is approx. $900.00 per year. Wendy and Tracy Shaw to get quotes with Westpac (QBE insurance) as they felt this was expensive. 
NEW ITEMS
· Walk out shirts – Alayne Stein suggested that we could offer these as part of our registration at a discounted rate. However after inquiring how much they cost us, we really don’t make any money out of  them (some we lose money on) so would not be able to offer these any cheaper without increasing the registration costs, therefore it would be like forcing people to buy one? 
· Summer 6’s: Paul Hubner and Carrie de Brueys are managing this again: Full on line registration at a cost of $110 per person: Players who did no compete in 2017seeason need to pay a separate HQ Summer insurance fee of $6. 12 teams have registered across 2 Divisions. Great response!  Summer 6’s commenced today: will run for 12 weeks with a break for Christmas: finishing with the Grand final Friday 2nd March 2017: Indentified a few issues with payment (as we had at the beginning of the year). Carrie will follow up with HQ & HA to rectify. 

· Tomahawks – We need to look into recruiting teams for Tomahawks for 2018. No doubt Cairns will be asking us very soon how many teams we are entering into the comp. Is there any follow up about our sponsors from this 2017 signage Nikki? Maria said some of the younger kids heard rumours there would be no Tomas next year. NOT TRUE. Carrie will get the ball rolling and email coaches and managers to see where they think we are at and look at expression of interest. Carrie will also follow up with Nikki re signage for 2017 sponsors.   
· History of ATHA –We have been offered some great pictures and memories from Noel Goss who played in Atherton in the 1950’s. I was contacted by Noel’s daughter Cheryl Wood and Sharon and I went out and met with him recently, he had some great stories to tell. I have an ad on the “You knew you grew up on the Tablelands’ Facebook site and have had some amazing pictures posted. We will get them printed and framed and hung up in our gallery. 
· Hook into Hockey: Fiona Masasso is not keen to take this on again. Carrie will put out an expression of interest for someone to take this on.  It’s a very important part of our junior development.
· Development Squad: this year we are concentrating on our junior players aged 12 and under. We have invited a few kids from Div 2 that have already turned 13 to participate.  Chip (Chris Mitchell) will once again be running the development squad – thanks Chip.  Due to numbers we encourage all coaches to come along and help and support this group. The Club will offer new walk out shirts to purchase and have “2017 Development Squad” embroidered on them. Looking for a sponsor for this but at this stage no one has come forward; or it will be at a cost of $50 to families and I move the club covers the excess cost. Quotes came in at approx $12.50 to embroider shirt + cost of shirt... Everyone feel this is too expensive. We had issue with several places not even bothering to get back to us with a price. 

Maria MacDonald offered to look into a cheaper alternative. Carrie will send out to participants if we can find alternative.  
· Special General Meeting – last year we held a Special General Meeting in November to lock in positions in preparation of the upcoming season. I think we should do this again this year. It’s a good running start and time and opportunity to transition any new committee positions and coaches in etc…

I’d like to propose a motion that a Special Meeting of the ATHA be called for at the Club house: at this meeting all positions and coaching positions that are declared vacant will call for nominations. All duly elected positions will be ratified at the ATHA AGM in January. 
Special General meeting to be held in November 
Moved:  Carrie de Brueys
Second: Pamela Clearwater

All those in Favour… Unanimous agreement from members in attendance
· Sponsorships – Fiona Masasso suggested that we should approach the new Wind farm for sponsorship? We need to look at securing a major sponsorship for the future. ECU our old sponsor is no longer even our bank. Suggestions around possible candidates…Wind farm, Tableland Hardware. Bendigo bank? Carrie will look at existing grant requests and look at doing a draft letter. We would need to decide what we are offering them for their sponsorship.  ECU hand right on our letter heads and they sponsored our pervious competition uniforms. 
NEXT MEETING: November meeting – 
Special General Meeting Tuesday 21st November at 6:30pm
Meeting closed at 8.10pm
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